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BCMHA Current Board of Directors

• John Calvert, Chair

• Grant Runion, Vice Chair

• Tami McKay, Secretary

• Lori Mooney, Treasurer

• Cynthia Anderson, Director

• Autumn Dempsey, Director

• Paxton Fleming, Director

• Sherri Jorgensen, Director (City Council Appointee)

• Peggy Leavitt, Director

• Cheryl Waites, Director

• Leslie Woodbury, Director



Required Materials Submitted to the City 
for the 2023/24 fiscal year:

• Annual Report to the Membership

• Financial Statements

• IRS 990 Filing

• List of Grants Applied For and Received

• Proposed Budget for 2025/26 Fiscal Year

• Strategic Plan



Updates by John Calvert, Board Chair

What a year 2023 was!

• We unveiled two redesigns in our Permanent 
Exhibit.

• We added several new exhibits to our 31ers 
Educational Outreach Room for schools and youth 
groups.

• We hosted a celebration of the Boulder Dam Hotel’s 
90th Birthday.

• We restored four of the windows in our Six 
Companies House on Avenue C with a grant from 
the Nevada State Historic Preservation Office and 
administered by Boulder City.

• We welcomed new tenants to our              
restaurant space, Restaurant 1933.



Exhibit Updates- Introduced December, 2023

The Pour

Contributions by State



Window Restoration at 640 Avenue C

May 2024

With the cities of Las Vegas and Boulder 
City, and through a grant from the Nevada 
State Historic Preservation Office, we 
hosted a workshop on the cost-effective 
restoration & weatherization of historic, 
double-hung, wood windows. 

The workshop restored four of the original 
wood windows at the museum’s property at 
640 Avenue C. We expect to complete the 
window restorations in 2025.



By the Numbers, Briana Carpenter, 
Development Administrator

Permanent Exhibit

• 33,640 people toured the museum

• 9 tour companies provided tours 

Historic Hotel

• 14,075 people stayed in the historic Boulder Dam Hotel

Google Ads

• 7,505 people sought directions to historic downtown 
through our Google Ads grant

WalkBC

• 4,130 people used WalkBC, our self-guided, audio 
walking tour

31ers Educational Outreach Program

• 291 students visited from Clark County schools



By the Numbers, Briana Carpenter, 
Development Administrator

Volunteer Hours

• 850 hours were contributed by volunteers

Archive Activities

• 873 items from 34 donors were donated to the 
collections

• 40 research requests were completed

Historic Houses Plaque Program

• 4 plaques were provided to homes listed as 
contributing properties to the Boulder City Historic 
District
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